Meeting Minutes

October 1, 2003

7:30 pm
Attendees:  Mike Lawler,  Jerry Lengen, Mike Musser, Janet Gosche, Steve Taranto, Pablo Terra, Robin Hallagan and Linda Cash

Overall review

· Discussed issues with coaching boundaries and what is unethical regarding “scouting” and “poaching” issues 

· Reviewed the updating of By-laws – Need board to approve these next meeting.

· Travel Director has to insure that all Travel Coaches are certified 

Inhouse update  

· Make up games – coaches to reschedule, Wednesday’s the best day during the week to schedule.  If they need a Ref, they need to call Pablo Terra.  Makeup games will be scheduled on October 25th, same time, same field. 

· E-mail sent out to coaches to eliminate screaming on the sidelines, to make it more instructional.

Referee Update

· Going well.  A couple “no-shows”  

· Need better signage on fields, minor changes

Travel Update 
· Potential combination of U13 travel team with Avon Lake

Training/footskills
· Foot skills are going well.  Would like to have more participation at the Friday Night sessions

Equipment

· Jersey’s will be purchased at registration for 2003-4 season; instead of being distributed by the inhouse coaches.  We will order approximately 140 more Jersey’s and 20 stopwatches, 10 referee shirts, and 20 more whistles for Fall 2004 season.

Spring Registration

· Registration for the spring will begin sometime in January. 

Fields 

· Setting up “clean up day” at the end of the season, re-seed the field, etc.  

· Still have issues with the drainage at Veterans, City is looking into fixing this problem.  

· Other issue is with the large volume of people at Schwartz during weeknights for practice.  This includes CYO football.  Talk to city recreation department about potential use of other city parks.

Welcome Tent

· This has been a huge success.  Donuts and bees a bit of an issue, but have been worked out.  Discussed expanding some of the services of the welcome tent and starting an Avon Soccer Boosters to generate ideas and volunteers.   Janet suggested an Avon Soccer Boosters to coordinate things like:

· Weekly soccer tent and/or concessions

· Purchase of Avon Soccer merchandise (shirts, sweatshirts, hats, water bottles, etc.)

· Boosters would support the ASLA and be self-funded.

· Reviewed profit and loss statement

Newsletter

Mrs. Tomko will be handling the Newsletter.  Steve will handle as far as a Board Member.  Need content ideas ASAP and e-mail to Steve.

Parking at Schwartz

Discussed increasing the parking at Schwartz, the city is looking at adding parking by next year.

Cleveland Force Day

Discussed the possibility of a fundraiser to allow the kids to play at a Cleveland Force Game, or several other opportunities with the Force.  Tony Barzacchini is coordinating for ASLA.  More information to follow!

